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NITED NATIONS NATIONS UNIES

NEW YORK
OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY

2 June 2000

Dear Mr. Secretary-General,

I equally felt pur nTgering^wa^usefial and has payed ̂  the way forward jorjhe preparations
of the Millennium Summit. Also, may I thank you for your prompt action on designating
Messrs. Moncef Khane ; and JolrnJRuggie,^joj.njniy team to produce a draft outcome
document.

Others on the team are my Facilitators, Ambassadors Gert Rosenthal (Guatemala) and
MichaeTl. Powles (New Zealand), and two _ officers from my :_Office. From time to time, I
will request an Acting President to represent me, in my absence.

They have started some bramstormingjm^^
course_of next week, bearing in mind the Special Session which starts next week.

Prior to my departure for China, I held consultations with the Chairpersons of the
Regional Groups on the same matter of the Millennium Summit preparations, and the
outcome document. While there were several suggestions on when the draft document
should be made available to delegations, we agreed to keep them, for now, abreast of the
envisaged timetable through the ongoing intergovernmental consultative process.

I, therefore, intend to do so soon after the Special Session in New York.
notwithstanding, I wiU arr^ge for^us to meet early jiext .,
Office, for a mutually convenient day and time.

That

With my warm regards and best wishes.

Dr. Theo-Ben Gurirab
PRESIDENT OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY


